CITY OF HEBRON ESTATES

3407 Burkland Blvd. Shepherdsville, KY 40165
502-957-3106 office/fax
Mayor, Jerry Clark / City Clerk, Micheale McCauley / City Attorney, Mark Edison
MINUTES REGULAR CITY COUNCIL MEETING 7PM, JUNE 1, 2021

Regular City Council Meeting of Hebron Estates, Mayor Jerry Clark called the meeting to order at 7:00pm on June 1, 2021.

Commissioners present Robert Denner, Russell Forshee, James Tucker and Absent Kathy Merrifield. Also, in attendance: City Attorney, Mark Edison and City Clerk, Micheale McCauley

Invocation: James Tucker

All Recited the Pledge of Allegiance

- ↓ City Clerk McCauley read the regular meeting minutes from May 4, 2021. James Tucker made a motion to accept the regular meeting minutes as read. Russell Forshee 2nd the motion. All were in favor. Motion carried.
- → Robert Denner made a motion to accept the financial report for May 31, 2021. Russell Forshee 2nd the motion. All were in favor. Motion carried

4

OLD BUSINESS

♣ Attorney Edison read the 2nd reading of Ordinance 2021-01 Budget FY 2021-2022. Robert Denner made a motion to accept Ordinance 2021-01 Budget FY 2021-2022. Russell Forshee 2nd the motion. All were in favor. Motion carried.



NEW BUSINESS

- → Attorney Edison read the 1st reading of Ordinance 2021-02 Amend Ordinance 2020-03 Business License Fee. To include a \$300.00 coverall to the business license.
- → Mayor Clark got an estimate for \$2500.00 from Beargrass Group to repair, reseal and restripe the parking lot of the Hebron Estates Community Center. Russell Forshee made a motion to accept the bid from Beargrass Group to repair, reseal and restripe the parking lot of the Hebron Estates Community Center. Robert Denner 2nd the motion. All were in favor. Motion carried.
- ↓ Clerk McCauley updated the Mayor and Commissioners on the American Rescue Plan Act. As of May 10, 2021, Hebron Estates is scheduled to receive \$304,869.00 from the ARPA. The proposed regulations on how money can be spent is not final.

#

COUNCIL BUSINESS

- ↓ James Tucker asked about the grass on Scenic Trail, Mayor Clark states the grass has been cut. Also, Mayor Clark asked Attorney Edison to send a letter for the owner to keep the property properly maintained. Also, report of a blue ATV 4-wheeler on street. Chief Reynolds will check on.
- → Paul Kumer, Planning & Zoning Representative for Hebron Estates spoke about new storage units planning to be build around the area of the skating rink.
- → Stephen Thomas from the Pioneer News announced the Bullitt County Clean-Up Days will be on June 12th & June 26th at five different locations.

→ Mayor Clark reported there is continued speeding on E Hebron Lane back to the Girl Scouts Camp.

POLICE BUSINESS

- 4 The May run report had 219 calls for service to the Pioneer Village Police Department.
- - o 5/17 at Ruby Way report of stolen vehicle at 1am. The keys were left in vehicle.
 - o 5/24 at Burkland Blvd report of a dispute between neighbors. Officers were able to separate and calm down both parties.
 - o 5/25 at Burkland Blvd report of an intoxicated female, naked and knocking on the neighbors' door. Police were able to have her go back to her apartment for the night.
 - o 5/31at 3918 Scenic Trl the property owner mowed the grass.
 - o The truck repair business moved truck, truck parts and was given until Friday to mow the weeds.
 - O School will be out on June 3rd. The kids will be out walking and playing in neighborhoods. To avoid potential theft, lock your cars, sheds, garages, and homes.

PUBLIC BUSINESS

- → Resident on Burkland Blvd & Scenic Trl working on cars and has junk cars. Paul Kumer suggests talking to neighbor to quit or will file criminal complaint. Chief Reynolds will check on specific addresses.
- ♣ Paul Kumer has received many complaints on the trucking company. Neighbors would like to see tree barrier placed between the trucking company and properties so residents would not see the trucks. Also, inquired about the property in front of the Dollar General store, with the overgrowth and weeds. Mayor Clark said the state owns the property and most likely will not mow the easement.

<u>ADJOURNMENT</u>

+

→ Robert Denner made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Russell Forshee 2nd the motion. All were in favor. Motion carried.

Submitted and Attested by:

Mayor, Jerry Clark

City Clerk, Micheale McCauley

City of Hebron Estates

Regular Council Meeting July 6, 2021